Wokingham Times,
Unit 5 Anvil Court
44 Denmark Street,
WOKINGHAM,
RG40 2BB
7 October, 2005.

Dear Sirs
A centre piece of the Wokingham Council’s vision for secondary school is the creation of a vocational college for 14 to 19 year olds on the Emmbrook secondary school site following the closure of the school at this location. While the provision of new educational resources within Wokingham should be applauded, the spending of significant amounts of public money and the damaging upheaval to existing secondary schools should not be undertaken lightly without thorough and careful planning.
The Council’s consultation document contains no information at all about the plans for the vocational college beyond a general desire to have one. At the end of July 2005 the Council held three public meetings, (for primary school parents, secondary school parents and residents respectively). At the meetings for parents a number of basic, commonsense questions were asked regarding the plans for the college. The Council representatives were unable or unwilling to answer any of these fundamental questions, and undertook to find the answers and provide them to us. This has simply not happened.
For example the Council was asked about the predicted demand for the vocation college in terms of student numbers. No answer was immediately available, and when pressed further on this point David Hawthorn, (corporate head of education at WDC) proceeded to calculate a figure on the fly based upon the number of schools and typical year size all multiplied by an assumed take up factor. During the first two meetings this number was impressively large to justify to parents the unfortunate closure of the existing Emmbrook secondary school. However, only 4 days later at the meeting for residents this number was significantly reduced so as to make it more palatable to residents in terms of impact to transport etc for the local Emmbrook community.
The council has been asked for more information regarding the plans for the college, they have not supplied it and so there must be none. It is shocking to see the complete lack of analysis which has gone into the planning of the centre piece of the Councils £100+ million plans for secondary education.

What is currently known about the demand for a vocational training? Well currently Wokingham pupils requiring vocational training travel over district borders and attend institutions such as Bracknell and Wokingham College. We know that B & W College has expanded with a new site located in the industrial area. We know that there is a new vocational academy being built near the Madjeski. We know that B & W has a challenge to find lecturers to teach its courses, (which is a finite local resource) and we know that students wishing to complete a course of study for vocational courses such as modern apprenticeships are struggling to find local employers to allow the completion of training. None of these points have been addressed by Wokingham Council.
In conclusion we have zero evidence from the Council to justify the need for a new vocational college within Wokingham and yet we have evidence to suggest that there is to be an increase in such facilities in the surrounding area and that there are problems with the existing provision in the local area.
If the council is to avoid wasting huge sums of public money and causing irreparable damage to existing secondary education, the project for a vocation college must not be allowed to proceed without hard facts justifying the need being made public.
One of the major concerns about the secondary education vision is that it might not be implemented completely. While the Council has publicly stated that there is no current intention to build houses on the land freed up by the closure of the existing Emmbrook Secondary school, if the school were closed and then the requirement for or resources to build the vocational college were absent what would be the fate of the now vacant land in Emmbrook?   

Given the facts, it is difficult not to speculate that the primary driving force behind the desire to have a vocational college is the kudos associated with having this achievement on the CV of individual Councillors and council officers.

Further details about the opposition campaign, including online petition can be found at http://www.emmbrookrelocation.co.uk

Yours faithfully
Mandy Lawrence

